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The Berryman Family 
Serving in London, U.K.

What a busy two months we have had! Alyssa received a wonderful birthday 
present in the form of an email stating that we had been granted visas to work 
in the United Kingdom. Of course, we had other ways to celebrate her 
birthday as well! That was on Friday, 16 June, and by the next Wednesday, we 
were on the plane to fly to London. We had a few days to settle in before the 
youth group from our home church arrived in London to help us with 
outreach projects throughout South London. Over the two weeks that Temple 
Baptist youth group was with us, we reached around 30,000 homes with the 
Gospel, participated in 5 youth outreach events, and saw 10 people saved! 
The capstone to this trip was the event that we held on Friday night at our 
Sunbeam Mission. The teens organized and acted out a 5 part Bible 
experience that led visitors from Creation and the Fall to the Cross and the 
Resurrection, telling the story of Jesus throughout. It was an amazing sight to 
see everything come together over the course of three days, and even better 
to hear of those expressing their faith in Jesus Christ for salvation. We had 
about 100 visitors to this unique presentation, and several saved as a result. 
We worked the youth group until they were ragged, but their attitudes and 
spirits stayed positive, in spite of all the train delays and changed plans. We 
love having groups come visit us, not only because of the potential impact of 
having 30,000 flyers distributed, or the salvations that happen, but especially 
because of the potential for God to move in the hearts of the group members. 
It remains our prayer that God would lead some of those who visit us to return, 
whether part-time or full-time!  

As we look forward to the next few months, we will be busy getting back in to 
the rhythms of ministry here in London. We have had many visitors over the 
last few months, and follow up is key! There are also several that have been 
saved and attending regularly, and we look forward to getting them involved 
with the discipleship opportunities that we have throughout the week.  

Even though events in London have brought about a lot of uncertainty or fear, 
many people have actually been fairly open on the streets. There have been 
many opportunities to talk with people on the streets about the Gospel. We 
thank you for your prayers, we truly could not do it without them!

• Discipleship of  new believers 

• Ongoing outreach efforts in our 
neighborhood 

• Charles Spurgeon School’s public 
awareness campaign 

• More laborers to be trained and 
souls to be saved

Prayer Requests

Temple youth group singing at 
Southside Baptist Church
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